

STATE OF NEBRASKA

Office of the Attorney General

2115 STATE CAPITOL BUILDING LINCOLN, NE 68509-8920 (402) 471-2682 TDD (402) 471-2682 FAX (402) 471-3297 or (402) 471-4725

JON BRUNING ATTORNEY GENERAL

> NATALEE J. HART ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL

July 26, 2011

Sandra Fournier

RE: File No. 11-R-127; Douglas County Assessor; Sandra Fournier

Dear Ms. Fournier:

This letter is in response to your Public Records complaint received by us on July 12, 2011, in which you requested assistance in obtaining records from the Douglas County Assessor's Office ("Assessor"). Your complaint is that you requested 2010 and 2011 property information from the Assessor on June 28, 2011 and the 2011 information you requested was not made available to you. You were given only the 2010 property information. We have carefully reviewed your request under the Public Records Statutes, Neb. Rev. Stat. §§ 84-712 through 84-712.09 (2008, Cum. Supp. 2010). We also contacted the Assessor's Office regarding your complaint. Our findings in this matter are set forth below.

It is our understanding from Mr. Michael Goodwillie, Chief Deputy Assessor, that the 2011 Assessor records you sought have now been provided to you. In addition, the Assessor is developing a policy to ensure that requests such as yours do not go unfulfilled in the future. In light of this, no further involvement by this office is necessary related to your July 14, 2011 letter and we are closing our file on this matter.

Sincerely,

JON BRUNING

Attorney General

Natalee J. Hart

Assistant Attorney General

cc: Michael Goodwillie